
Public Notice 
 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) hereby gives notice of proposed 
permit decisions under the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) to Envirite of Ohio, 
2050 Central Avenue, SE, Canton, Ohio.  The proposed U.S. EPA permit is in conjunction with 
the RCRA permit issued by the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (Ohio EPA) and covers 
those regulations under RCRA that the Ohio EPA is not yet authorized to implement.  It requires 
control of air emissions from the management of hazardous wastes in tanks and containers and 
includes 8 listed hazardous wastes. 
 
The U.S. EPA determined that the company’s application for a RCRA permit complies with the 
applicable RCRA regulations, and the permit can be issued.  Documents relevant to the proposed 
permit are available for review at the following locations: 
 

Starke County Public Library 
715 Market Avenue North 

Canton, Ohio  44702 
(330) 452-0665 

 
U.S. EPA Records Center 7th floor 

77 West Jackson Boulevard 
Chicago, Illinois   60604 

(312) 886-0902 
 

http://www.epa.gov/reg5rcra/wptdiv/permits/index.htm 
 

 
The public comment period ends on March 8, 2006.   During this period, written comments may be 
submitted to: 

 
John Gaitskill, U.S. EPA 

Waste Management Branch 
77 W. Jackson Blvd. DW-8J 

Chicago, IL 60604-3590 
(800) 621-8431 ext. 66795 

Gaitskill.john@epa.gov 
 

During the public comment period, a hearing on the company’s proposed permit may be requested 
by submitting a written request to Mr. Gaitskill at the address above.  If the U.S. EPA schedules a 
public meeting or hearing, it will publish a notice of the time and place in this newspaper and 
broadcast the information on a local radio station.  The U.S EPA will make reasonable 
accommodations, including preparing documents in an alternative format, upon request, for 
qualified persons with disabilities. 
 
After the close of the public comment period, the U.S. EPA will review all timely comments and 
make a final permit decision.  Each person who submitted written comments will receive notice of 
the U.S. EPA’s final determination and a formal response to significant comments. 
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